Valerie Haskell 6650 Given Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45243 (513) 272-0002



20 59 A D 59

August 31, 2011

Ohio Department of Health Bureau of Community Health Care Facilities and Services Attn: Roy Croy, RS, CPHQ 246 N High St Columbus, OH 43215

Re: Request for Variance modification Lebanon Road Medical Building, LLC dba Lebanon Road Surgery Center

Dear Mr. Croy:

On October 21, 2010, the Director and the Department granted a variance to the Lebanon Road Medical Building (Center) from the written hospital transfer agreement requirement of OAC 3701-83-19 (E).

Recently Dr. Haskell has expressed a desire to be less involved with the day to day activities of the Center and that he wishes to spend an increased amount to time traveling away from Cincinnati in the coming year. In view of this, we believe that it is in the best interests of the Center and its patients to make alternative arrangements for the hospital admission of patients should the need arise.

The Center has entered into backup agreements with David Schwartz, MD and Walter Bowers, MD (copies attached) to accept and care for patients that may need hospital admission. Both Dr. Schwartz and Dr. Bowers have unrestricted admitting privileges in OB-GYN at the Christ Hospital in Cincinnati. I wish to substitute Dr. Schwartz and Dr. Bowers as the physicians providing hospital admitting services in the variance granted to the Center. Our emergency protocol remains unchanged from the one presented with the original request for variance.

If you need any further information or have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely.

Valerie Haskell Managing Member

Lebanon Road Medical Building, LLC

Walter J. Bowers, II, M.D.

Incorporated

Female Medicine, Reproduction, Laser/Mirco Surgery

August 29, 2011

Valerie Haskell, Managing Member Lebanon Road Medical Building, LLC PO Box 43100 Cincinnati, Ohio 45243

RE: Backup services for Lebanon Surgery Center

Dear Ms. Haskell:

This letter confirms our agreement that I will provide emergency back-up services and hospital admission for patients of the Lebanon Road Surgery Center in the event of a surgical complication, emergency situation or other medical needs that require

I have unrestricted admitting privileges in Obstetrics and Gynecology at The Christ Hospital in Cincinnati and will arrange patient admission and care for each patient needing medical services according to each patient's need.

Compensation for services will be billed to your organization.

In the event my services are needed under this agreement, contact me by calling my office at (513) 381-6161. In addition, my cell phone is the patient's name, reason for referral, current medical condition and means of transport. Also send a copy of all available patient records with the patient.

I agree to provide thirty (30) days notice if I need to modify or cancel this agreement.

Walter T. Bowers, II, M.D.

WTB/jab

Admitting privileges verified 9/8/11 at Christ Hospital in Cincinnati S. Richey Came on Staff 7/1/79 Active & Up for Renewal 5/3/13 In good standing

3131 Harvey Ave. • Suite 204 • Cincinnati, Ohio 45229 • (513) 381-6161

David BSchwartz MD Obstetrics & Gynecology

لاست درنانا

AUG 1 2 2011

Lebina - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1

The Christ Hospital
Medical Office Building
2123 Auburn Avenue
Suite 320
Cincinnati, Ohio
45219

513.241.4223 fax 513.241.4228

dbdoc8@sol.com www.cincinnatiobgyn.com Valerie Haskell, Managing Member Lebanon Road Medical Building, LLC PO Box 43100 Cincinnati, OH 45243

RE: Backup services for Lebanon Road Surgery Center

Dear Mrs. Haskell:

This letter confirms our agreement that I will provide emergency back-up services and hospital admission for patients of the Lebanon Road Surgery Center in the event of a surgical complication, emergency situation or other medical need that requires hospitalization.

I have unrestricted admitting privileges in Obstetrics and Gynecology at The Christ Hospital in Cincinnati and will arrange patient admission and care for each patient needing medical services according to each patient's need.

In the event my services are needed under this agreement, contact me by calling my office at (513) 241-4223. In addition, my cell phone is Please provide the patient's name, reason for referral, current medical condition and means of transport. Also send a copy of all available patient records with the patient.

I agree to provide thirty (30) days notice if I need to modify or cancel this agreement.

Sincerely,

David B. Schwartz, MD

Diplomate of the American Board of Obstetrics & Gynecology

Fellow of the American College of Obstetricians & Gynecologists Admitting privileges verified 9/8/11 at Christ Hospital in Cincinnati. S. Richey

Come on Staff 10/20/82 Active a Up for Renewal 9/30/12 In good Standing



SEP 13 2011

Ms. Valerie Haskell 6650 Given Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45243



Re: Variance Request of Lebanon Road Medical Center LLC dba Lebanon Road Surgery Center, License Number: 0980AS

Dear Ms. Haskell:

This letter is in response to your August 31, 2011, letter in which you request that the variance issued by the Ohio Department of Health on October 21, 2010, to the transfer agreement requirement set forth in paragraph (E) of Ohio Administrative Code rule 3701-83-19 be modified to substitute the two physicians listed below for Martin Haskell, MD as physicians having admitting privileges at a Cincinnati Hospital and who will provide emergency back-up services and hospital admission for patients of the Lebanon Road Surgery Center.

David B. Schwartz, MD, unrestricted admitting privileges at The Christ Hospital, Cincinnati Walter T. Bowers, Il, MD, unrestricted admitting privileges at The Christ Hospital, Cincinnati

On September 8, 2011, my staff verified these admitting privileges with The Christ Hospital. Dr. Schwartz's privileges come up for renewal on May 31, 2013, and Dr. Bower's on September 30, 2012. It is my understanding that Roslyn Kade, MD will continue working at the facility and that her privileges at The Christ Hospital remain valid through February 28, 2012.

After reviewing your correspondence and evaluating the information contain therein, I find that the variance approved on October 21, 2010, continues to provide for the continuity of care and the timely and unimpeded acceptance and admission of the ASF's emergency patients at a Cincinnati area hospital. Lebanon Road Surgery Center's variance continues to be conditioned on: 1) the continued association of the Lebanon road Surgery Center with the three physicians named in this letter; 2) continuation of admitting privileges for each of the three physicians named; 3) the strict adherence to the Lebanon Road Surgery Center Emergency Protocol by all staff of the facility; and 4) the continued provision of timely and quality back-up emergency care by the physicians who provide services at the facility and those who provide back-up services and care as may be needed.

Should evidence of the reappointment to hospital staff or of unrestricted admitting privileges for any of the three named physicians not be provided to this department in a timely manner, this variance will no longer be valid.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Roy Croy, R.S., CPHQ, Chief of the Bureau of Community Health Care Facilities and Services, at (614) 995-7466.

Sincerely,

Theodore E. Wymyslo, MD

Director of Health

3980 AS FAC Various 591320